Preface

Ladies & Gentlemen,
Dear Colleagues!

Along with the beautiful and sunny weather and a better mood due to the stabilisation of the
epidemiological situation regarding the COVID-19 pandemic, we present you the next issue of
the quarterly Family Medicine and Primary Care Review.

We are very happy to announce that we are returning to the tradition of publishing recom-
mendations regarding diagnostics, treatment and prevention. In the current issue, you will find
“Recommendations of the Polish Society of Gynaecologists and Obstetricians, Polish Paediatric
Society, Polish Society of Family Medicine, Polish Society of Vaccinology, Polish Society of Onco-
logical Gynaecology and Polish Society for Colposcopy and Cervical Pathophysiology on prophy-
lactic vaccinations against infections with human papillomaviruses in Poland”.

We are very glad that our journal inspires readers to express opinions sent and published as
letters to editor (“Virtual-reality rehabilitation for inpatient elderly leukemic patients: psychologi-
cal and physical roles during the fourth COVID-19 wave”).

Review papers will certainly update, organise and broaden your knowledge on immunisation of patients during immunotherapy,
the role of sirolimus in the treatment of vascular anomalies and the current legal status related to healthcare associated infections.

Among the original articles, many deal with infections caused by SARS-CoV-2, taking into account very different aspects: at-
titudes of family medicine residents in Ankara towards COVID-19 vaccines, the number of pulmonary embolism cases during the
COVID-19 pandemic, benefits of standard dose and pulse dose vitamin D in the high-risk and confirmed hypovitaminosis D popula-
tion with COVID-19.

The remaining manuscripts concern, inter alia, an important topic of interpersonal communication (“Communication in patient-
physician relationships in Turkey: opinions of family medicine residents”) and ethical issues (“Dignified death: a concept analysis and
implications for nursing”).

Careful reading of the table of contents will allow you to choose the most interesting articles, which we hope will help you in
your work.

We wish you interesting reading and wonderful holidays 2022!

Prof. Aneta Nitsch-Osuch, MD, PhD
Medical University of Warsaw
Editor-in-Chief Family Medicine & Primary Care Review



